Liskeard Open Spaces  Audit: Response from Liskeard Town Council approved at Town Council Meeting 21st January 2014
Following an open  meeting on Mon 11th Nov. 2013 between Cornwall council representatives and some Town Councillors,  an audit of open spaces, to verify what was on the Cornwall Council map, and make any adjustments and additions, was carried out by the Communication and Engagement Committee. The map is included at the end to enable location of changes.

The map as presented:   Areas shown on the map largely match those surveyed on the ground, with a few numbered points of note:
1. Castle Park has two designated play areas, one with apparatus for young children; the other with apparatus and shelter for teenagers
2. Some of the large green area to the S.W. of the town is not easily accessed as amenity green space, as it is largely overgrown with brambles and would require development to make it more attractive to users. 
3. Addington development – recently granted planning permission – has an s106 commitment to formal and informal open spaces as well as allotments. Clearly it is important that these are brought forward as the North side of the town is currently lacking in such facilities. These should include  teenage provision to address the geographical imbalance 
4. An additional sports pitch site is identified in the Addington plan and £300k has been committed for its purchase.
5. &   6  There are two small play areas in the Liskerrett Vale/Peppers Park estate with       apparatus for young children, but there is a question mark over their ownership, accessibility and maintenance.
    Sports provision:   There are differing views on the need for extra pitches in and around     Liskeard, and the situation is complicated by the fact that Liskeard at present provides some facilities for  joint use with Looe. The town also has a popular leisure centre providing public swimming, gym and keep-fit facilities.
    Non-sport recreation:   For the majority of people, the most popular forms of outdoor recreation are walking and cycling (National Survey of Leisure and Sport report 2011-12) rather than formal games on pitches, and as such the “facilities” are the roads and footpaths leading through the farmland/countryside on the immediate borders of the built town. The open space audit does not recognise this, but successive planning documents have emphasised the need to preserve and enhance this aspect of the character of Liskeard.
   Areas of great landscape value and green corridors: The open space map does not show the areas of great landscape value to the North and South of the town. These represent attractive “destinations” for many walkers, cyclists and horse-riders, and are currently accessible along the quiet roads/green corridors radiating from the town centre, but as a recreational facility they would be immeasurably damaged by insensitive developments encroaching on the “transition” areas along their boundaries. 
  Caradon World Heritage Mining link:  Successive planning documents (Caradon Local Plan, Core strategy, Liskeard Community Strategic Plan, Cornwall Local Plan) have emphasised the need to maintain and enhance the physical link between Liskeard and the World Heritage site at Minions [Local Plan Policy PP15: 1(d): “The retention and enhancement of Heritage assets with physical linkages between Liskeard and the Cornwall and Devon Mining Landscape World Heritage Site”] The Caradon Hill Area Heritage Project has made a large contribution to this in setting up trails for walkers and cyclists linking Minions with the town centre, which owes so much to the mining legacy for its fine architecture. These trails will make use of quiet lanes and paths, rather than the route of the Liskeard and Caradon Railway, as the old trackbed is only accessible to the public in a few places, and bypasses LIskeard anyway, finishing at Moorswater.
Allotments: Your survey recognises the poor allotment provision which will be partially addressed by the s106 agreement on the Addington development although the timescale of this is not yet clear. They need to be easily accessible to people in the town and in areas where people do not have large gardens.
Neighbourhood Plan: As Liskeard is now preparing its own neighbourhood plan, many of the issues around open space are likely to be addressed by the local community as this progresses 
The only public consultation on open space to date has been the two questions included in the 2012 Core Strategy consultation document, but you indicate that there will be further consultation via the Cornwall Local Plan. (as was pointed out in discussion with the public space team, the stakeholder survey you enclosed is beyond the scope of the Town Council, in terms of the limited time allowed, the cost implications, and the need for back-up material  to adequately inform  the public so that they can make a reasoned response to the questions).  
A more detailed and community focused survey is almost certain to be part of the Neighbourhood Plan.
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